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How quickly time has flown by. We are at the end of Term 1 already. I would like to acknowledge the 
hard work by Mrs French in her role as Deputy Principal over the last month while Mr Bradshaw and I 
have been on leave. We are farewelling Mrs Eitzen who has had a number of roles across the school 
including Visual Art specialist. Mrs Eitzen is moving to a school as a full time art teacher. I would like to 
thank Mrs Eitzen for making Burrendah PS a better place in her time here, particularly with our art 
works. Ms Young and Ms Patton have made the difficult decision to resign. We wish them both all the 
best for their future endeavours. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the hard work by the staff and in particular the EALD team in assisting the school community 
to have an exceptional Harmony Day. It was wonderful to see so many parents support their culture by ensuring both their 
child and themselves were in cultural dress.  With 56% of our families having a home language other than English we are 
a very multicultural school.  The EALD team together with Miss Sutherland, presented professional learning to parents 
whose children were involved in On-Entry testing. It was great to hear so many dads attended.  
 
Mrs Barker, school board chair and Mr Heron, a staff         
representative, together with myself attended two days of 
school board training. Prior to this we completed 5 modules of 
online learning. This training will be valuable as we work    
together with the board to investigate flexibility that being an 
IPS school can bring to Burrendah PS. Please note there is a 
slight delay in publishing the 2016 Annual Report. It will be 
published early in Term 2 . 
 
Staff will be involved in a Health and Wellbeing professional learning day on Friday 7th April. Students do not attend. 
Please note the office will not be manned. If there are any urgent matters please contact the school mobile 0417 348 018. 
 
As part of our school safety procedures dogs are not allowed within the school grounds. This includes being near any 
gates where students enter/exit. If you wish to walk your dog near the school please organise a means to go to or from 
school without compromising the above direction. 
 
Mrs Scaramella has put together a year planner as a result of a request by the P&C. Please note we are still fine tuning 
some of our additional programs. When this is completed we will add the dates to the attached calendar. While every    
endeavour will be made to keep dates as they are on the original calendar there may be some unexpected changes from 
time to time. Please check the ongoing calendar in each newsletter to ensure you know of when events are on. 
 
For those who are having a break enjoy your time away from school.  We look forward to seeing staff back at school from 
Monday 24th April. Students will start on Wednesday 26th April. 
 
 

Janine Kinninment  
6th April  2017  

School Board Training 



 

 

Harmony Day Celebrations  
 
Our school community is never more colourful than on the 
day we celebrate Harmony Day at Burrendah. This yearôs 
celebration was yet another brilliantly colourful event.    
Every class from Kindy to Year 6 had many students 
dressed in their traditional clothes which were elaborate 
and beautiful. 
 

 We were really pleased to see a record number of       
students and teachers wearing orange for Harmony Day or 
the green and gold for Australia. This year we encouraged 
students to wear their favourite football teamôs jersey if 
they chose to represent Australia in something other than the green and gold. It was 
really a joy to see so many dressed up for the occasion.  
 

Our Assembly was opened by a special Welcome to Country ceremony delivered by 
our special guests Dr Richard Walley and his daughter Rickeeta. Dr Walley played the 
didgeridoo in the opening as his daughter, a former Burrendah Primary School student 
danced a ceremonial dance.  All eyes were on Rickeeta as she started by welcoming 
us all in Noongar then danced on stage and down the centre aisle drawing us all into 
the moment of the Welcome to Country ceremony. 
 

The Year 6 classes from rooms 2 and 3 did a brilliant job of hosting the assembly in 
the many different languages spoken by class members. We heard Italian, Mandarin, 
Malay, Malayalam, Polish, Urdu, Vietnamese, Bengali, Burmese and Telugu feature 
during the course of the assembly. This was very impressive. 
 

The theme chosen by the classes was RESPECT.  The audience really enjoyed the 
skits written and performed by the Year 6s. There was a lot of laughter but their      
messages were clear and reinforced by the song RESPECT.  
 

No performance is complete without a grand finale.  After weeks of practice     
under Ms Colemanôs guidance, the whole school sang I Am Australian with 
very tricky Noongar verses in it. The Year 1s from room 19 had this mastered 
and helped Rooms 2 and 3 lead the whole school singing. Well done to        
everyone! 
 

Harmony Day Picnic  

These photos show only a fraction of the community spirit, warmth and      

friendship that was evident during the picnic lunch, a lot of food and laughter 

was shared by all who attended. Thank you to all the parents and grandparents 

who came to help us celebrate. We have such diversity of cultures and         

languages at Burrendah. Our diversity and willingness to work together is certainly our strength. 
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